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I am an Oregon citizen and I do not approve of House Bill 3063.  Adequate double-blind studies have
not been done to give Oregon citizens the assurance of vaccine safety. Until double-blind studies are
carried out on each ingredient in the immunizations, the vaccine in question should not be
administered to a human being. The science simply has not convinced the public of the SAFETY of
the growing numbers of immunizations. Additionally, I will never approve a Bill that forces a human
being to have heavy metal, known carcinogens and aborted fetal cells injected or ingested inside
their body. I cannot put into words the grief that I feel for those who will be negatively impacted by
the passage of this Bill.

Of my seven grandchildren, the vaccinated ones are far less healthy than the un-vaccinated. Three of
my grandsons have speech impediments and have been on behavioral drugs their entire childhood
and the one granddaughter who submitted to vaccinations has had numerous ear tubes and is now
going deaf as a young lady.  Further, I have witnessed babies in my community who had reactions to
vaccinations and feel extremely saddened that the passage of House Bill 3063 would force more
children to become chronically ill or die.

According to the United Nations, the United States is 92nd in health. This compared to 204 other
countries is absolutely unacceptable. We as Americans should be increasing the lifespan of our
youth, yet House bill 3063 will in fact, contribute to the problem, shortening the lives of many more
children – children whose parents have researched the pros and cons and actually read the insert on
the vaccination package. These educated parents determined for their child the inherent risks and
they should retain their right of choice.

 In light of the information that you have before you by the many, many testimonies, if you push
House Bill 3063 into law, it would be a tragedy. I stand for freedom of choice. I have never tried to
force parents into not vaccinating their children and I will never support a Bill that forces parents
into vaccinating the children against their better judgment.

Please make Oregon laws that protect the rights of parents to choose what immunizations, if
any, that they may choose for their child, regardless of health conditions, medical diagnoses or
religious convictions.

It is your duty to represent the voice of the citizens, NOT big pharma. Please represent my voice
and the voice of parents everywhere by failing House Bill 3063.

Thank you very much!

SueAnn Small-Collver
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